
Tuesday, November 24, 2020 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL NOTICE  
 
Dear Foreign Tire Owner: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and 
Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., has determined that a safety defect which relates to motor 
vehicle safety exists in certain Otani commercial truck tires.  
 

! I M P O R T A N T ! 
 Your Otani Tire is being recalled 
 You should contact your nearest Foreign Tire Dealer 

to schedule replacement of your tire(s) 
 
REASON FOR THIS RECALL 
The recall is due to a manufacturing defect in which cracks may develop in the tread 
which could lead to tread separation and a sudden loss of air pressure, increasing the risk 
of a crash.  
  
AFFECTED TIRES 

Tire Model Tire Size Plant 
Code 

Size 
Code 

DOT TIN (“Serial”) Ends 
With 

Otani OH-306 425/65R-22.5 1E6 AE 0320 

 
WHAT WE WILL DO 
Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., will reimburse you for the cost of the affected tires.   
 
WHAT YOU SHOULD DO 
Please contact your Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., tire dealer as soon as possible to arrange a 
service date. Instructions for making this correction have been sent to your dealer. The 
labor time necessary to perform this service correction is approximately 20 minutes per 
tire.  
 
Your Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., tire dealer is best equipped to provide service as promptly 
as possible. If, however, your dealer does not remedy this condition, we recommend you 
contact the Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., customer service by calling 1-908-687-0559. 
 
If you no longer own this tire, please forward to Foreign Tire Sales the information of 
the new owner, by calling Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., customer service. 
 
If you have further questions or concerns, contact the Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., customer 
service by calling 1-908-687-0559. 
 
If you are the lessor of this vehicle, please forward a copy of this notice to the lessee 
within ten days to comply with federal regulations  



Tuesday, November 24, 2020 

 
If you have already paid to have your tire replaced for this condition, you may be 
eligible for reimbursement of the charges you paid for the replacement. To learn more 
about what you need to do to obtain reimbursement, contact the Foreign Tire Sales, Inc., 
customer service by calling 1-908-687-0559. 
 
If after having attempted to take advantage of this recall you believe you have not been 
able to have your tire remedied without charge and within a reasonable amount of time, 
you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E., Washington, D.C., 20590; or call the toll-
free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov.  
 
We regret the inconvenience this service may cause you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Richard L. Kuskin 
President 
 


